
Friday, 12 May 2023

Statutory Assessments
Rivers & Estuaries Branch
Department of Biodiversity, Conservations & Attractions
Locked Bag 104
Bentley DC WA 6983

Re: Swan Yacht Club Jetty Development Application

Dear Sir/Madam,

We are writing to submit our Part 5 development application for the proposed works at Swan Yacht Club. 

Our development application encompasses a range of new works within the existing and proposed lease boundaries at 
Swan Yacht Club's East Fremantle site. It includes significant enhancements to the club's facilities, aimed at improving 
the experience for members, visitors, and the wider community. Our proposed works align with the goals outlined in 
the comprehensive Master Plan, which has been developed in consultation with stakeholders, including the Town of 
East Fremantle and the Department of Biodiversity, Conservation and Attractions.

The key components of our application, as detailed in the attached documents, consist of the demolition of the existing 
slipway and the beautification of its footprint, the replacement of Jetty 5, the construction of new maintenance facilities, 
boat ramp works, and the establishment of a negative fork wharf. These works have been carefully planned to minimise 
environmental impact while ensuring compliance with all relevant regulations and standards.

Our team has taken into consideration the long-term vision for Swan Yacht Club, and we are committed to delivering a 
project that upholds the highest standards of quality, safety, and environmental sustainability. Additionally, we have 
considered the feedback and insights provided by the stakeholders throughout the consultation and planning process.

We believe that the approval of our development application will allow Swan Yacht Club to thrive and continue serving 
its members and the community effectively. 

Thank you for considering our application. We are confident in our ability to successfully execute this project and fulfill 
all the necessary requirements. Should you require any additional information or have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at your convenience.

Yours sincerely

Damien Gaspar
General Manager
08 9339 3520
manager@swanyachtclub.com.au
Riverside Road, East Fremantle

Attachment 1D











14 June 2023

on behalf of the Swan River Trust
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SWAN YACHT CLUB 20-YEAR MASTERPLAN
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Demolition of Existing Slipway and Beautification of Footprint
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